
Luisa Who Heaven is Always Open for 
 

 
 

V33 – 3.10.35 - “My blessed daughter, Heaven is Always Open for one who Lives in My Will.  
My Will lowers Itself and does together with the creature whatever she does.  It Loves 
together, It Works, It Prays, Suffers, Adores, Repairs and Loves so much these Acts done 
together with It, that It does not leave them at the low level of the earth, but takes them up 
with It into the Celestial Dwelling, to let them take their Royal Place as Conquests made in 
the low world, which belong to It and to Its Beloved creature.  Whatever is done in My 
Volition belongs to Heaven – the earth is not worthy to Possess It.  And – Oh! the Security, 
the Happiness, that the creature Acquires thinking that her Acts are in the Divine Fiat’s 
Power, and are present in Heaven as her Properties, not human, but Divine, waiting for her, 
wanting to court her and form her Throne of Glory.  The Love, the Jealousy, the Identification 
that My Will feels with these Acts done in It is so great, that It does not even leave them 
inside the creature, but keeps them with Itself as Births of Its Life and Births of the creature, 
so as to Enjoy them and feel the Delight of being Loved, and as an anticipation It must give 
her of the Glory in the Celestial Fatherland.  These Acts Done in My Will Act as Narrators of 
the Love Story between the Creator and the creature, and there is no greater Delight than 
hearing the Narration of how much I have Loved, how My Love reaches the excess, to the 
point of lowering Myself, wanting to do what the creature does together with her.  Not only 
this, but she Narrates to Me her Love, as she has received My Act into her own; therefore a 
Reciprocal Love is formed between one and the other, that makes us mutually Happy.  Oh! 
how Beautiful it is to see that while she is still crossing the exile, her Acts are in Heaven, as 
Conquests of Mine, which I made in the human will.  And each taking their office, some Love 
Me the way I can Love, some Adore Me with Divine Adorations, and some form for Me 
Celestial Melodies, to sing Hymns to Me, Praise Me and Thank Me for the great Portent of 
the Operating of My Will.  Therefore, Be Attentive and let nothing escape you in which you 
do not call My Will, so that the Acts you do may be Animated by My Divine Will.” 

 

FIAT!!! 


